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DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING, INDUSTRY AND ENVIRONMENT 

BAM Assessor Update – Number 29 –  
23 January 2020 

Latest enhancements to BioNet systems  

Latest enhancements to BioNet systems (Release 3.2.3) are to be published 
Friday 24 Jan 2020 

What is happening?  
Multiple enhancements are being made to BioNet systems to support the rollout of the new 
Eastern NSW PCT Classification. This affects both BioNet Vegetation Classification (Public 
and Edit) and BioNet Atlas applications. Additionally, several bug fixes and minor technical 
issues, are also being resolved across both BioNet Atlas and Vegetation Classification 
applications, as well as alignment of branding, legislation and organisational references to 
reflect the recent move to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment.   
Details of individual changes are available in the release notes (Release 3.2.3).  

When is this happening? 
In order to publish these changes, BioNet systems will be offline Friday, 24 January between 
10am and approximately 12:30pm 

How do these changes affect you?  
For both the BioNet Atlas and Vegetation Classification applications, the main changes are 
around preparing the applications for rollout of quantitative Eastern NSW PCT’s later this 
year. Additionally, several minor enhancements and bug fixes will also be published at the 
same time. These changes will not include any changes to plant community type (PCT) data 
at this stage.  
Note the final Release (3.2.4) will occur within the next few months. The main changes will 
be a new systematic flora survey web service and modifications to existing web services to 
support the rollout of the quantitative Eastern NSW PCTs.   

Support  
An update to the BioNet user manuals is planned for release in March 2020, to incorporate 
these and other updates.  
For support, please don't hesitate to contact us at bionet@environment.nsw.gov.au.    
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